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FAMILY FLOWERS: Thank you for the continued gifts of flowers for the Church. Flower list is 

at the back of Church:  Dean Family, thank you. 

Last week’s Offerings to the Parish: Total £566 58p Thank you 

Apostleship of the sea £150 

 
The Divine Mercy prayer Group meets on the First and Third Wednesday of the month in the 

Church at 1pm; why not join them? 

TODDLERS GROUP.  The group is open. 9.30am --11.30am every Tuesday; Further enquiries to Anne 

431 7212.  

Young at Heart, open every Monday 11-30pm  

Items for the Bulletin can be left at the Presbytery or emailed to  michaelkujacz@hotmail.com  

by Wednesday evening as the Newsletter for inclusion the following Sunday is usually published 

Friday Morning.  Signed Mass Cards can be obtained from Bridie Close, 44 Shawbrook Rd, during 

the week or on Sundays from the Bookstall (back of Church) or the Piety Stall (Parish Hall).   
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ST. BERNARD’S PARISH NEWSLETTER   

16th Sunday of ordinary Time 
Sunday 17th July 2016 

Clergy: Mgr. Michael J Kujacz RD. Fr. John Coe 
Address St. Bernard’s R C Church, Burnage Lane,   

Manchester M19 1DR       Tel 0161 432 3628                       Month of the Precious blood  

Website http://stbernards-burnage.homeip.net                                       YEAR OF MERCY   
16th Sunday    MASS 7/ Creed 12; Mass p 111 Eucharistic Prayer 3 (p27) 

Statement concerning Community Relations after the EU Referendum Result 

  

We stand together as representatives of Greater Manchester's communities of faith.   

 Our different traditions unite in common concern for the welfare of our neighbour, 

whatever their age, social background, ethnicity, sexuality, gender or belief.   

 Many views were expressed during the EU Referendum debate.  We recognise the 

strong emotions they awakened.  But there is never any excuse for hate-crimes, 

intolerant language nor discriminatory behaviour.  We are especially saddened by reports 

of the most recent incidents once the Referendum's outcome was known  - and we 

declare ourselves in solidarity with all who have suffered as a result of them, many of 

whom have been made to feel they have no place here when this is their home.    

Today, we call on all people everywhere to build on the foundation of the strong, 

cohesive, diverse and mutually supportive community that we know Greater Manchester 

to be. 

We will sustain the welcome that we offer to all newcomers.   

 We will build bridges of understanding and trust.   

 We will remove barriers of suspicion and fear.   

 Through being open to one another, we will remain open to the rich traditions of faith 

that inspire us and that can nourish our common life.   

  

We invite our people to take initiatives of kindness and care in their local 

neighbourhoods - to befriend, to visit, to represent or to help - especially including those 

who have been made to feel that they don't belong here.   

 Together, we shall demonstrate the truly inclusive and welcoming community we know 

Greater Manchester to be – and to recognize our citizenship in the one world that we all 

share. 

 We would urge anyone who is a victim of hate crime to come forward and report it to 

police. You will be listened to, you will be taken seriously. You can report online by visiting 

www.report-it.org.uk, or by calling police on 101. If you don’t feel comfortable going to 

the police, there is also a network of independent centres who will report the incident to 

the police on your behalf.  You can find details of these centres at 

www.gmp.police.uk/hatecrime   

http://stbernards-burnage.homeip.net/
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Pope Francis Tweet; Vacations offer a time to rest and to restore the spirit, 

especially through a more quiet reading of the Gospels. 

 

THE HOLY FATHER’S INTENTIONS (July) 

Universal: Human Solidarity: That the aged, marginalized, and those who have no one may 

find–even within the huge cities of the world–opportunities for encounter and solidarity.  

Evangelization: Seminarians and Novices: That seminarians and men and women entering 

religious life may have mentors who live the joy of the Gospel and prepare them wisely 

for their mission.  
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Masses this week: Muriel Egan, Robert Doyle, John & Jacob Griffin, Patrick Fahey, Mary 

Fahey, Special Intention, John McAndrew, Ciss Serridge, James O’Donnell, Samantha 

Mulligan, Paul Erwin, Jack Hession, Peter Hodkinson.  
 

Sick; please commend to your prayers the sick and housebound of the Parish especially, Aiden, M. 

Pedro, Joshua, Daniel, Jacob & John Griffin, Mgr Michael Quinlan, Lawrence Hennigan, Canon 

Kevin O’Connor, Fr. Gus Dearman, Brenda Gleeson, June McGowan, Maura Kavanagh, Bridie 

Heneghan, Patrick Tynan, Fr. Terence Schofield, Eamon Fahey, Ged Moran, Kathleen McCormack, 

Sr. Amadeus Bulger, Mary Dunne, Pat Preston, Paula, Mary, and David Boylan, Johnny Kenny, Dawn 



Evans, Sean Collins, Ann Donnelly, Dougie Donohue, Margaret Barlow, Angela Close, Eileen McHale, 

Eddie Hogan, John Kujacz, Mary Grobicki, Eugene Davis, Louis Kitt, Kathleen Connolly, Fr. Michael 

Hoare, Yvonne Peace, Imelda Parkinson, Fr William Fallon, Amelia Sacarello, Harry Hallows, Agnes 

Halligan, Steven Moorhouse, Pat Jones, Betty Wilson, Eileen McCormack, Elle-Rose Blackhall, 

Caoimhe Grealish, Bob Cook, Micky Duffy, Jacob Bannister, Joe Parlon, Aoife McLaughlin, Janet 

Roberts, Kathleen Curley, Clare Bainbridge, Carolyn Smith, Pat Reid, Simon McDermott, Julie Ann 

Keeney, Stephen Gatley,  Margaret Keable, Constance Murphy, Maria Baker, Betty Foster ,  

Martin & Michael Rock, Delia Connelly and Colin Pearson. 

Sacrament of Marriage: if you are due to be married this year can you please make an 

appointment to see Fr. Michael.  

The Sacrament of Baptism: next meeting first Tuesday of September. 

Congratulations to Michael Roan, who has obtained a First Class Honours Degree from 

the University of Leeds, a wonderful achievement. (Any more to celebrate?) 

Please remember, Michael Deas and Richard Haworth, who were ordained priests for 

the Diocese yesterday. 

  I acknowledge donations to the Parish from our Young at heart group and the Drop in 

Group, amounting to £800, thank you so very much. 

Our Lady’s Lamp burns for the Dean Family thank you. There is a new list at 

the back of the Church if you would like to be involved on any particular week. 

Suggested offering £5 

CAFOD: In August, in the spirit of Laudato Si, members of CAFOD Salford are cycling from 

Tanzania to Kenya on reclaimed bikes which will be donated to Kenyan health workers. They hope 

to raise £4,400 (the distance from Salford to Nairobi) so in the same spirit we will support them 

by recycling our old bicycles!  So, if you have a bike lying unloved & unwanted in your shed dust it 

off ready for our Recycle Cycle Sale. More details very soon. 

CASH IN THE BUCKET NOW £1050 - DRAW TODAY!! 

Your last chance to buy tickets! 

The draw takes place after this morning's mass in the Parish Hall. Three good cash prizes to be won. 

Why not call into the hall while the draw takes place as you could be one of the winners.  

BURNAGE FOODBANK provides emergency food for local people in crisis, whether on benefits 

or in work.  For more information take a leaflet from the porch, see www.burnagefoodbank.org.uk or 

tel: 07936698546.  

DROP IN THURSDAY after Mass in the Parish Hall open till 3pm, Good conversation, games, 

newspapers, constant tea and coffee, and toast.  Homemade soup and bread and homemade & treats 

at 12-30pm, lovely warm atmosphere: don’t be shy come and join our regulars become one yourself! 

This event is for all our Parishioners and members of our local community why not pop in and show 

your support? CLOSED DURING AUGUST 

Parish Pilgrimage to the Holy Land. Commencing 9th February next year, staying in 

Bethlehem, Galilee and Jerusalem: flying from Manchester. Please contact Ann Tipper if 

you are interested. Places available. 

Holiday special for older people 55+.....“Cherish our World” July 25th – 29th 

St. Margaret’s parish Centre, Burnage lane: 10-30am till 4pm. 

Talks, computing, games. Flowers, day trip, tea & Cake, Crafts, Music & Song 
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